

June 21, 2012

Ms. Beth Salak, Director
Florida Public Service Commission
Division of Competitive Markets and Enforcement
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850

RE:

TL 718, Quincy Telephone Company; New Intrastate Access Services Tariff

Dear Ms. Salak:

Included in this submission are the following tariff pages for Quincy Telephone Company:

Table of Contents
General Concurrence & Exceptions

Original Sheet 1 Original Sheets 1 - 72

The purpose of this filing is to establish a new Intrastate Access Services tariff in response to AT&T/BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. – Florida's notice to remove all concurring/independent company information from their intrastate "Access Services Tariff". With this tariff, Quincy will concur in the NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5 with exceptions.

Since this is a new tariff, there are no redlined tariff sheets included with this filing; however attached is a brief discussion of how the tariff was created.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Karen Fehrman

Manager - Regulatory Compliance & Tariffs

karen.fehrman@tdstelecom.com

Karen Gehiman

608.664.4173

Enclosures

Attachment A

Description of Quincy's New Intrastate Access Tariff

1. General Concurrence Statement:

Company is concurring with the NECA Tariff F.C.C No. 5 unless noted thereafter in the exceptions.

2. Sections:

Sections 1-17 follow the NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5 Sections 1-17. Sections 18, 19, & 20 were added for intrastate services not listed in the NECA tariff. These new sections include both language and rates for the service offering. The rest of the rates and charges are included in Section 17, where NECA lists all the rates and charges for previous sections. The new Sections are listed below along with the language and rates origination:

- Section 18 Intrastate Carrier Common Line Service:
 - TDS Telecom prototype language and BellSouth intrastate Access Services Tariff rates.
- Section 19 Carrier Access Capacity:
 - BellSouth intrastate Access Services Tariff language and rates
- Section 20 Completion of IntraLATA-Intercompany Long Distance MTS and WATS Calls:
 BellSouth intrastate Access Services Tariff language and rates

3. Exceptions:

Exceptions include all the Rates & Charges, language that deviates from the NECA tariff (noted below), sections that do not apply to intrastate access therefore "Not Adopted", and some services that the Company does not offer at this time. The services not offered are noted in Section 17 "Rate and Charges" as "Not Available".

Language Deviations from NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5

- Section 2.3.11(C): Jurisdictional Reports Switched Access was added using TDS Telecom's prototype tariff, but the PIU Floor percentage from the BellSouth (intrastate) Access Services Tariff
- Section 2.3.11(D): Treatment of Toll VoIP PSTN traffic is not in the NECA tariff, but was previously listed in the Company's General Exchange Tariff.
- Section 2.6 Definitions: The Company is including some definitions from the Toll VolP PSTN
 exception previously listed in the General Exchange Tariff that differed from the NECA tariff.
- Section 13.4 IntraLATA Presubscription was added.

4. Rates and Charges:

The format of the Rates and Charges (Section 17) is the same as the format used in the NECA tariff. Some of the rates come from the BellSouth intrastate Access Services Tariff. Since the NECA tariff language including Rate Application differed from the BellSouth intrastate Access Services Tariff, some of the NECA rates were included. Also, some of the rates were not listed or could not easily be determined from the BellSouth intrastate Access Services Tariff, so NECA rates were used. BellSouth rates were included for the following charges:

- Nonrecurring Charges for Local Transport Installation Per Entrance Facility
- Local Transport Entrance Facility, Direct Trucked Transport, Direct Trunked Termination, Multiplexing DS3 to DS1, Tandem Switch Transport, Interconnection, Network Blocking, and 800 Data Base Access Service Queries
- End Office Local Switching
- Operatory Transfer Service
- Directory Assistance Service
- Other Service Charges for Access Ordering Per Order, Service Date Change, Design Change Charges, Additional Engineering, Additional Labor, Additional Testing (except Additional Automatic Testing – Switched Access), and Telecommunications Service Priority

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original TOC Sheet 1

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Sheet No.
General Cond	currence	1
Section 1	Application of Tariff	1
Section 2	General Regulations	1
Section 3	Federal Universal Service Charge, ISDN Line Ports and DS1 Line Ports	13
Section 4	End User Access Service	13
Section 5	Access Ordering	13
Section 6	Switched Access Service	13
Section 7	Special Access Service	13
Section 8	Digital Subscriber Line Access Service	13
Section 9	Directory Assistance Service	14
Section 10	Special Federal Government Access Services	14
Section 11	Special Facilities Routing of Access Services	14
Section 12	Specialized Service or Arrangements	14
Section 13	Additional Engineering, Additional Labor and Miscellaneous Services	15
Section 14	Exceptions to Access Service Offerings	17
Section 15	Access Service Interfaces and Transmission Specifications	17
Section 16	Public Packet Data Network	17
Section 17	Rates and Charges	18
Section 18	Intrastate Carrier Common Line Service	53
Section 19	Carrier Access Capacity	63
Section 20	Completion of IntraLata-Intercompany Long Distance MTS and WATS Calls	65

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Original Sheet 1 Florida

GENERAL CONCURRANCE

For Intrastate Access Services, Quincy Telephone Company assents to, adopts and concurs with the terms and conditions for the provision of Access Services as specified in the Access Service Tariff, F.C.C. No. 5, filed with the Federal Communications Commission by the National Exchange Carrier Association, Inc. (NECA) as such tariff now exists with exceptions listed below. The Rates and Charges for Intrastate Access Services provided by the Telephone Company are set forth in this Section.

Sections of the NECA Access Service Tariff, F.C.C. No. 5 to be concurred in are as follows:

Section 1 APPLICATION OF TARIFF

Exceptions: None

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS

Exceptions:

2.3.11(C) Jurisdictional Reports - Switched Access:

> The following language will apply to intrastate access instead of the language listed in the National Exchange Carrier Association F.C.C. Tariff No. 5:

(1) General

The following regulations govern jurisdictional reporting by the customer and cases where the Telephone Company will develop jurisdictional percentages.

(a) Sufficient Call Detail Billing

When the Telephone Company receives sufficient call detail to determine the jurisdiction of the originating and terminating access minutes of use, the Telephone Company shall use that call detail to render bills for those minutes of use, and shall not apply the jurisdictional factor(s) to those minutes of use.

(b) Insufficient Call Detail Billing

When the Telephone Company receives insufficient call detail to determine the jurisdiction of the originating and terminating access minutes of use, the Telephone Company will apply the jurisdictional factor(s) provided by the customer or developed by the Telephone Company as set forth below, only to those minutes of use for which the Telephone Company does not have sufficient call detail. Such jurisdictional factor(s) will be used until the customer provides an update to its jurisdictional factor(s) as set forth below.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 2

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS (continued)

Exceptions: (continued)

2.3.11(C) Jurisdictional Reports - Switched Access (continued)

(1) General, (b) Insufficient Call Detail Billing (continued)

For all flat rated Switched Access Services, the Telephone Company will apply the jurisdictional factor(s) as provided by the customer or developed by the Telephone Company as set forth below, each month until the customer provides an update to its factor(s) as described below.

(2) Initial Order

When the customer submits an initial service order to the Telephone Company, the customer is required to provide the percentage of interstate and intrastate use for originating and/or terminating minutes for each service arranged for interstate and intrastate use.

If the Telephone Company receives usage for which no order for service has been received, the Telephone Company may develop the jurisdictional factors as needed.

(3) Quarterly Reports

Effective on the first of January, April, July, and October of each year, the customer shall update its interstate and intrastate jurisdictional report. The customer shall forward to the Telephone Company, to be received by the Telephone Company no later than fifteen days after the first of each such month, a revised report showing the interstate and intrastate percentage of use for the past three months ending the last day of December, March, June, and September, respectively, for each service arranged. Such revised report will serve as the basis for the next three months billing for determining the jurisdiction for Switched Access Services in cases where the Telephone Company does not have sufficient call detail to do so, and will be applied to the customer's usage on a prospective basis only. No prorating or back billing will be done based on the report.

For each service, the customer may only provide jurisdictional factors that are in a whole number format, i.e., a number from 0 to 100.

If the customer does not supply a quarterly report, the Telephone Company will assume the percentages to be the same as those provided in the last quarterly report received. In the instance the customer has failed to update the percentages after six months either as set by the previous quarterly report or a service order, the Telephone Company may develop a jurisdictional percentage based on either actual usage, or a weighted average using billed access minutes of all other customers' usage.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 3

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS (continued)

Exceptions: (continued)

2.3.11(C) Jurisdictional Reporting - Switched Access (continued)

(4) Subsequent Orders

When the customer adds Busy Hour Minutes of Capacity (BHMC), lines or trunks to an existing end office group, the customer shall furnish revised projected interstate and intrastate percentages that apply to the total BHMC, lines or trunks. When the customer discontinues BHMC, lines or trunks from an existing group, the customer shall furnish revised projected interstate and intrastate percentages for the remaining BHMC, lines or trunks in the end office group. The revised report will serve as the basis for future billing, and will be applied to the customer's usage on a prospective basis only. No prorating or back billing will be done based on the report.

(5) Telephone Company Application of Jurisdictional Percentages

A floor of 9.00% with a 2.00% grace threshold will be set for a switched access customer's terminating minutes when they are lacking originating number information needed to determine jurisdiction. The percentage floor will be applied as follows:

- When the percentage of the carrier's terminating traffic without sufficient call detail to determine jurisdiction does not exceed floor plus the grace threshold, or 9.00% floor, the Telephone Company will not apply the provisions of this tariff
- When the percentage of terminating traffic without sufficient call detail to determine jurisdiction exceeds the 9.00% floor, the Telephone Company will exercise the provisions of this tariff. For example: if 30 percent (%) of a customer's minutes sent to the telephone company do not contain sufficient originating information to allow the telephone company to determine the originating location, then the telephone company would apply the provisions of this tariff to those minutes exceeding the "floor", or 23.00 percent (%) in this example.
- In the event that the Telephone Company applies the Intrastate terminating access rate to calls without sufficient call detail as provided in this tariff, the customer will have the opportunity to request backup documentation regarding the Company's basis for such application, and further request that the Company change the application of the Intrastate access rate upon a showing of why the Intrastate rate should not be applied.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 4

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS (continued)

Exceptions: (continued)

2.3.11(C) Jurisdictional Reports – Switched Access (continued):

(6) Disputes Involving Jurisdictional Reports

For Switched Access, if a jurisdictional dispute arises concerning the projected interstate or intrastate percentages, the Telephone Company will notify the customer to provide the data the customer used to determine the projected interstate or intrastate percentages. The Telephone Company will not request such data more than once a year provided that the customer complies with the initial request. The customer shall supply the data within thirty (30) days of the request.

If the customer fails to provide the requested data to the Telephone Company within thirty (30) days of the receipt of the notice, the customer will be in violation of the Tariff and subject to the provisions specified in Section 2.1.1(A) of the National Exchange Carrier Association F.C.C Tariff No. 5. In such event, the Telephone Company may develop percentages for originating and terminating usage based on either actual usage, or a weighted average using billed access minutes of all other customers' usage. This factor will be applied to the customer's usage on a prospective basis only and will be utilized until the customer provides supporting data that substantiates the requested percentages.

If the Telephone Company finds that the data submitted by the customer does not adequately support the reported percentages, the Telephone Company may develop percentages for originating and terminating usage based on either actual usage, or a weighted average using billed access minutes of all other customers' usage. Upon assigning an intrastate percentage of use, the Telephone Company will notify the customer of the change and when it will go into effect. The Telephone Company's designated methodology used to develop the jurisdictional percentage will remain in effect for twelve (12) months.

If the Telephone Company and the customer cannot informally resolve the dispute, the customer may contest the designated intrastate percentage by requesting an audit be conducted by a mutually agreed upon independent auditor.

- (a) The cost of an independent audit will be borne by the customer.
- (b) During the audit, if the customer fails to provide the requested data to the auditor within thirty (30) days of the receipt of the notice, the customer will be in violation of the Tariff and subject to the provisions specified in Section 2.1.1(A) of the National Exchange Carrier Association F.C.C Tariff No. 5.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 5

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS (continued)

Exceptions: (continued)

2.3.11(C) Jurisdictional Reports – Switched Access(continued):

- (6) Disputes Involving Jurisdictional Reports (continued)
 - (c) The audit results will be furnished to both the customer and Telephone Company.
 - (d) The Telephone Company will adjust the customer's jurisdictional percentage based upon the audit results. The jurisdictional percentage resulting from the audit shall be applied to the customer's usage on a prospective basis only and will remain in effect for the two (2) quarters following the completion of the audit. After that time, the customer may report revised jurisdictional percentage pursuant to (C.3) above.

The Telephone Company may also request an independent audit to resolve a jurisdictional dispute. If, as a result of the audit conducted by an independent auditor, a customer is found to have over-stated its jurisdictional percentage by 5 percentage points or more, the Telephone Company shall require reimbursement from the customer for the cost of the audit. Such bill(s) shall be due and paid in immediately available funds within 30 days from receipt, and shall carry a late payment penalty as set forth in Section 2.4.1 of the National Exchange Carrier Association F.C.C Tariff No. 5, if not paid within the 30 days. The jurisdictional percentage resulting from the audit shall be applied to the usage for the quarter the audit was completed, the usage for the quarter prior to the completion of the audit, and to the usage for the two quarters following the completion of the audit. After that time, the customer may report revised jurisdictional percentage pursuant to (C.3) above

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 6

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS (continued)

Exceptions: (continued)

2.3.11(D) Jurisdictional Reports – Identification and Rating of Toll VolP – PSTN Traffic:

(1) Scope

VoIP-PSTN Traffic is defined as traffic exchanged between the Telephone Company end user and the Customer in time division multiplexing ("TDM") format that originates and/or terminates in Internet protocol ("IP") format. This section governs the identification of Toll VoIP-PSTN Traffic that is required to be compensated at interstate access rates (unless the parties have agreed otherwise) as mandated by the Federal Communications Commission in its Report and Order in WC Docket Nos. 10-90, etc., FCC Release No. 11-161 on November 18, 2011 ("FCC Order"). Specifically, this section establishes the method of separating Toll VoIP-PSTN Traffic from the Customer's traditional intrastate access traffic, so that such traffic can be billed in accordance with the FCC Order.

(2) Rating of Toll VoIP-PSTN Traffic

The Toll VoIP-PSTN Traffic identified in accordance with this tariff section will be billed at rates equal to the Telephone Company's applicable tariffed interstate switched access rates as specified in the Telephone Company's applicable federal access tariff.

- (3) Calculation and Application of Percent-VoIP-Usage Factor
 - (a) The Telephone Company will determine the number of terminating intrastate Toll VoIP-PSTN Traffic minutes of use (MOU) to which interstate rates will be applied under (2), preceding, by applying a terminating PVU factor to the total intrastate access MOU terminated by a Customer to the Telephone Company's end user.
 - (b) The Telephone Company will determine the portion of dedicated facilities to which interstate rates will be applied under (2), preceding, by applying a PVU factor for dedicated switched access facilities to the dedicated facilities between the Telephone Company and the Customer.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 7

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS (continued)

Exceptions: (continued)

- 2.3.11(D) Jurisdictional Reports Identification and Rating of Toll VolP PSTN Traffic: (Cont.)
 - (3) Calculation and Application of Percent-VoIP-Usage Factor (Cont.)
 - (c) The Customer will calculate and furnish to the Telephone Company a terminating PVUC factor (along with the supporting documentation as specified in (C)(3)(g) below) representing the whole number percentage of the Customer's total terminating intrastate access MOU that the Customer sent to Telephone Company and which originated in IP format and that would be billed by the Telephone Company as intrastate terminating access MOU.
 - (d) If applicable, the Telephone Company will calculate and periodically update a terminating PVUT factor representing the percentage (as a whole number) of total intrastate terminating access MOU that the Telephone Company receives from the Customer that terminates in IP format at the end user's premises.
 - (e) The Telephone Company will develop a total terminating Percent VoIP Usage ("PVU") factor combining the Customer's terminating PVUC factor with the Company's terminating PVUT factor.
 - The PVU calculation below is applied when the Company does not bill based on actual call detail records for the Company's intrastate IP traffic at interstate rates.

PVU = PVUC + [PVUT x (1-PVUC)] applied to the Company's end user's total intrastate terminating MOU.

Example: The Customer reported that their PVUC as 40%. The Company's PVUT is 10%. This results in the following: PVU = 40% plus (10% times (1-40%)) = 46% This means that 46% of the Intrastate terminating MOU exchanged between the Customer and the Company's end users will be rated at Interstate rates.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 8

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS (continued)

Exceptions: (continued)

- 2.3.11(D) Jurisdictional Reports Identification and Rating of Toll VolP PSTN Traffic: (Cont.)
 - (3) Calculation and Application of Percent-VoIP-Usage Factor (Cont.)
 - (e) (continued)
 - 2) The PVU calculation below is applied when the Company bills are based on the actual call detail records for the Company's intrastate IP traffic at interstate rates.

The formula for usage will be as follows: PVU = PVUC x (1-PVUT) applied to the Company's TDM end user's total intrastate terminating MOU.

Example: The Company has identified that there was 10,500 intrastate terminating MOU that were identified and exchanged between the Customer and the Company's IP end users. The Customer reported that their PVUC as 40%. The Company's PVUT is 10%.

This results in the following: PVU = 40% times (1-10%) = 36%

This means that 36% of the Intrastate terminating MOU exchanged between the Customer and the Company's TDM end users will be rated at interstate rates and the intrastate 10,500 MOU will also be rated at interstate rates.

- (f) The Customer shall not modify their reported PIU factor to account for VoIP PSTN Traffic.
- (g) The Customer provided terminating PVUC factor shall be based on information such as the number of the customer's retail VoIP subscriptions in the state (e.g. as reported on F.C.C. Form 477), traffic studies, actual call detail or other relevant and verifiable information.
- (h) The Customer shall retain the call detail, work papers, and information used to develop the PVUC factor for a minimum of two years.
- (i) If the Customer does not furnish the Telephone Company with the above PVUC factor, the Telephone Company will utilize a PVU factor equal to the Telephone Company supplied PVUT.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 9

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS (continued)

Exceptions: (continued)

2.3.11(D) Jurisdictional Reports – Identification and Rating of Toll VolP – PSTN Traffic: (Cont.)

(4) Initial PVU Factor

- (a) If the Customer provides the terminating PVUC factor to the Telephone Company by April 15, 2012, the Telephone Company will retroactively adjust the Customer's bills to reflect the PVUC factor as of December 29, 2011. If the Customer does not provide PVUC factor by April 15, 2012, the Telephone Company will set the calculated PVU factor equal to the Telephone Company supplied PVUT.
- (b) If the PVU factor cannot be implemented in the Telephone Company's billing system by December 29, 2011, once the factor can be implemented, the Telephone Company will adjust the Customer's bills retroactively to reflect the calculated PVU factor that includes the PVUC factor provided by the customer to the Telephone Company prior to April 15, 2012.
- (c) The Telephone Company may choose to provide credits based on the calculated PVU factor on a Quarterly basis until such time as billing system modifications can be implemented.

(5) PVU Factor Updates

The Customer may update the PVUC factor quarterly using the method set forth in subsection (3)(c), preceding. Any updated PVUC factor shall be forwarded to the Telephone Company no later than 15 days after the first day of January, April, July and/or October of each year. The revised PVUC factor shall be based on data for the prior three months, ending the last day of December, March, June and September, respectively. The revised calculated PVU factor will serve as the basis for future billing, and will be effective on the bill date of each such month, and shall serve as the basis for subsequent monthly billing until superseded by a new PVU factor. No prorating or back billing will be done based on the updated PVU factor.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 10

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS (continued)

Exceptions: (continued)

2.3.11(D) Jurisdictional Reports – Identification and Rating of Toll VoIP – PSTN Traffic: (Cont.)

- (6) PVUC Factor Verification
 - (a) Not more than four times in any year, the Telephone Company may request from the Customer an overview of the process used to determine the PVUC factor, the call detail records, description of the method for determining how the end user originates calls in IP format, and other information used to determine the Customer's PVUC factor-furnished to the Telephone Company in order to validate the PVUC factor supplied. The Customer shall comply, and shall reasonably supply the requested data and information within 15 days of the Telephone Company's request.
 - (b) The Telephone Company may dispute a Customer's PVUC factor in writing based upon:
 - A review of the requested data and information provided by the Customer,
 - The Telephone Company's reasonable review of other market information, F.C.C. reports on VoIP lines, such as F.C.C. Form 477 or state level results based on the F.C.C. Local Competition Report or other relevant data.
 - A change in a reported PVUC factor by more than five percentage points from the preceding submitted factor.
 - (c) If after review of the data and information, the Customer and the Telephone Company establish a revised PVU factor, the Telephone Company may apply the revised PVU factor retroactively to the beginning of the quarter.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 11

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS (Cont'd)

Exceptions: (continued)

- 2.3.11(D) Jurisdictional Reports Identification and Rating of Toll VoIP PSTN Traffic: (Cont.)
 - (6) PVUC Factor Verification (Continued)
 - (d) If the dispute is unresolved, the Telephone Company may initiate an audit. The Telephone Company shall limit audits of the Customer's PVUC factor to no more than twice per year. The Customer may request that the audit be conducted by an independent auditor. In such cases the associated auditing expenses will be paid by the Customer. The Customer shall respond to the audit request within 15 days of the request.
 - In the event that the Customer fails to provide adequate records to enable the Telephone Company or an independent auditor to conduct an audit verifying the Customer's PVUC factor, the Telephone Company will bill the usage for all contested periods using the most recent undisputed PVUC factor reported by the Customer to be used in the calculated PVU factor. The calculated PVU factor will remain in effect until the audit can be completed.
 - The Telephone Company will adjust the Customer's PVUC factor based on the results of the audit and implement the newly calculated PVU factor in the next billing period or quarterly report date, whichever is first. The newly calculated PVU factor will apply for the next two quarters before new PVUC factor can be submitted by the Customer.
 - If the audit supports the Customer's PVUC factor, the usage for the contested periods will be retroactively adjusted to reflect the Customer's audited PVUC factor in the calculation of the PVU factor.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 12

Section 2 GENERAL REGULATIONS (continued)

Exceptions: (continued)

2.6 Definitions

Definitions shall be deemed modified to include the following definitions:

Calling Party Number (CPN)

The term "Calling Party Number" denotes the SS7 out of band signaling parameter and the MF or other in band signaling parameters that identifies the subscriber line number or directory number of the calling party.

Charge Number (CN)

The term "Charge Number" denotes the SS7 out band signaling parameter and the MF or other in band signaling parameters that identifies the billing telephone number of the calling party.

Customer (s)

The term "Customer(s)" denotes any individual, partnership, association, joint-stock company, trust, corporation, or governmental entity or other entity which subscribes to the services offered under this tariff, including but not limited to End- Users, Interexchange Carriers (IC's), Toll Providers, local exchange providers, and other telecommunications carriers or providers of originating or terminating toll VoIP-PSTN traffic.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 13

Section 3 FEDERAL UNIVERSAL SERVICE CHARGE, ISDN LINE PORTS AND DS1 LINE PORTS

Exceptions:

This section is not adopted for intrastate services.

Section 4 END USER ACCESS SERVICE

Exceptions:

This section is not adopted for intrastate services.

Section 5 ACCESS ORDERING

Exceptions:

None

Section 6 SWITCHED ACCESS SERVICE

Exceptions:

None

Section 7 SPECIAL ACCESS SERVICE

Exceptions:

None

Section 8 DIGITAL SUBSCRIBER LINE ACCESS SERVICES

Exceptions:

This section is not adopted for intrastate services.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 14

Section 9 DIRECTORY ASISTANCE SERVICE

Exceptions:

None

Section 10 SPECIAL FEDERAL GOVERNMENT ACCESS SERVICE

Exceptions:

This section is not adopted for intrastate services.

Section 11 SPECIAL FACILITIES ROUTING OF ACCESS SERVICES

Exceptions:

None

Section 12 SPECIALIZED SERVICE OR ARRANGEMENTS

Exceptions:

None

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 15

Section 13 <u>ADDITIONAL ENGINEERING, ADDITIONAL LABOR AND MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES</u>

Exceptions:

13.4 Presubscription

The following language will apply to intrastate access instead of the language listed in the National Exchange Carrier Association F.C.C. Tariff No. 5:

13.4 IntraLATA Presubscription

(A) General

IntraLATA Presubscription is a dialing parity arrangement whereby a customer designates to the Telephone Company the authorized IntraLATA long distance carrier (IC) which the customer wants to be the carrier of choice for intraLATA toll calls. Such calls are automatically directed to the designated carrier, without the need to use carrier access codes or additional dialing to direct the call to the designated carrier. IntraLATA presubscription does not prevent a customer, who has presubscribed to an intraLATA toll carrier, from using carrier access codes or additional dialing to direct calls to an alternative intraLATA toll carrier on a per call basis.

All intraLATA toll message calls are subject to IntraLATA Presubscription. An intraLATA toll message call is a completed call on the public switched network between the originating location and a terminating location within a given LATA, but outside the local service area of the originating location.

The following calls are specifically excluded from IntraLATA Presubscription:

- Directory Assistance calls dialed without a carrier access code;
- Calls made using NYNEX Operator Call Completion Service and CallMoverTM Plus;
- Calls to N11 Codes (e.g., 911), and 555 pre-fixed codes;
- Calls completed by a NYNEX operator (0-) will be carried over the NYNEX network until software permitting otherwise is available;
- Cellular and Paging Calls using Feature Group 2A and Feature Group 3A service with a reverse toll billing option;
- Calls originating from four-party customers;
- Public Announcement Service calls (976-XXXX);
- local calls (including Extended Area Service (EAS) and Economy and Premium BSCA calls)

Calls using the 500, 700, 800 series, or 900 service access codes shall be routed in accordance with the North American Numbering Plan.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 16

Section 13 <u>ADDITIONAL ENGINEERING, ADDITIONAL LABOR AND MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES</u> (continued)

Exceptions (continued):

13.4 IntraLATA Presubscription (continued)

2. Rules and Regulations

Customers of record on the effective date of this tariff will retain their current dialing arrangements until they request that their dialing arrangements be changed. All customers of record will be initially presubscribed to the Telephone Company's intraLATA carrier.

Customers may change their Option and/or their presubscribed intraLATA toll carrier at any time subject to charges specified in Paragraph D below.

3. IntraLATA Presubscription Customer Notices

The Telephone Company will notify customers twice that IntraLATA Presubscription is available with an initial mailing at least 10 days prior to implementation and a second mailing within ninety (90) days following implementation. The notices will explain the benefits of IntraLATA Presubscription and its relationship to competition, the availability of a toll free 800 number or local number containing a listing of participating carriers and reach numbers and identifies the date of implementation of IntraLATA Presubscription.

4. IntraLATA Presubscription Charges

There will be no charge for a customer's initial intraLATA toll presubscription selection for a period beginning with the introduction of IntraLATA Presubscription and ending no sooner than ninety (90) days following.

New local service customers will be asked to select a carrier(s) for their intraLATA toll and interLATA calls subject to presubscription at the time they place an order with the Telephone Company for local exchange service. If the new customer is unable to make a selection, at that time, the Telephone Company will inform the new customer that they will be required to dial a carrier access code (101XXXXX) to complete IntraLATA toll calls.

After a customer's initial selection for a presubscribed intraLATA toll carrier, for any change thereafter, an IntraLATA Presubscription Change Charge (PIC), as set forth below will apply.

13.14 Local Number Portability section is not adopted for intrastate services.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Original Sheet 17

Florida

Section 14 EXCEPTIONS TO ACCESS SERVICE OFFERINGS

Exceptions:

None

Section 15 ACCESS SERVICE INTERFACES AND TRANSMISSION SPECIFICATIONS

Exceptions:

None

Section 16 PUBLIC PACKET DATA NETWORK

Exceptions:

None

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 18

Section 17	RATES A	AND C	HARGES (Continued)		
17.2	Switched Access Service				T!!!
	17.2.1	Nonr	ecurring Charges	<u>Rate</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
		(A)	Local Transport - Installation Per Entrance Facility		6.4.1(B)(1)
			 Voice Grade Two-Wire Voice Grade Four-Wire High Capacity DS1 High Capacity DS3 Synchronous Optical Channel OC3 Synchronous Optical Channel OC12 	\$308.95 \$314.69 \$866.97 \$870.50 ICB ICB	
		(C)	Interim NXX Translation Per Order		6.4.1(B)(2)
			Per LATA or Market Area	\$220.00	
		(D)	FGC and FGD Conversion of Multifrequency A Signaling to SS7 Signaling or SS7 Signaling to Multifrequency Address Signaling - Per 24 Trunks Converted	ddress	6.4.1(B)(3)
			or Fraction thereof on a Per Order Basis	\$442.00	
		(E)	Trunk Activation Per Order		6.4.1(B)(1)
			 Per 24 Trunks Activated or Fraction thereof, on a Per Order Basis 	\$915.00	
		(F)			
		(G)	Flexible Automatic Number Identification (Flex ANI)		
			- Per End Office, Per CIC	None	6.10.1(AA)

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 19

6.1.3(A)(2)

\$23.30

\$59.75

ICB

ICB

\$1,200.00

Section 17	RATES A	AND CHARGES (continued)		
17.2	Switched	Access Service (continued) Local Transport	Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
		Premium Access - Entrance Facility Per Termination - Voice Grade Two-Wire - Voice Grade Four-Wire - High Capacity DS1 - High Capacity DS3 - Synchronous Optical Channel OC3 - Synchronous Optical Channel OC12	\$25.00 \$45.24 \$133.81 \$2,100.00 ICB ICB	6.1.3(A)(1)
		Direct Trunked Transport - Direct Trunked Facility Per Mile - Voice Grade - High Capacity DS1 - High Capacity DS3 - Synchronous Optical Channel OC3 - Synchronous Optical Channel OC12	\$1.90 \$16.75 \$175.00 ICB ICB	6.1.3(A)(2)

Direct Trunked Termination

High Capacity DS1

High Capacity DS3

Synchronous Optical Channel OC3

Synchronous Optical Channel OC12

Voice Grade

Per Termination

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 20

Section 17	RATES AND CHARG	GES (continued)

17.2 Switched Access Service (continued)

17.2.2 <u>Local Transport</u> (continued)

Premium Access (continued)

		Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Nonrecurring <u>Rate</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
Multiple	exing, Per Arrangement			6.1.3(A)(5)
	3 to DS1 1 to Voice	\$970.00 \$110.25		
Custon	ner Node, Per Node			6.1.3(A)(7)
OC3 OC12	155.52 Mbps 622.08 Mbps	\$296.44 \$856.40	\$640.00 \$640.00	
Custon	ner Premise Port, Per Port			6.1.3(A)(7)
OC3 STS-1 DS3 DS1	155.52 Mbps 51.84 Mbps 44.736 Mbps 1.544 Mbps	\$97.27 \$116.79 \$116.79 \$29.94	\$640.00 \$640.00 \$640.00 \$640.00	
Add/Dr Per Po	6.1.3(A)(6)			
OC3 DS3 DS1	155.52 Mbps 44.736 Mbps 1.544 Mbps	\$97.27 \$59.88 \$23.95		

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 21

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.2 Switched Access Service (continued)

17.2.2 Local Transport (continued)

Premium Access (continued)

	<u>Rate</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
Tandem Switched Transport - Tandem Switched Facility Per Access Minute Per Mile - Originating - Terminating	\$0.000040 \$0.000040	6.1.3(A)(3)
 Tandem Switched Termination Per Access Minute Per Termination Originating Terminating 	\$0.000180 \$0.000180	
 Tandem Switching Per Access Minute Per Tandem Originating Terminating 	\$0.000500 \$0.000500	
Interconnection - Per Access Minute	\$0.00636	
Network Blocking Per Blocked Call Applies to FGD only	\$0.0080	6.8.6

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 22

Section 17 R	RATES AND CH	HARGES ((continued)
--------------	--------------	----------	-------------

17.2 <u>Switched Access Service</u> (continued)

17.2.2 <u>Local Transport</u> (continued)

Vertical Feature

17.2.2 <u>LU</u>	car transport (continued)			
		Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Nonrecurring <u>Rate</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
(A) Comm	on Channel Signaling Network Con	nection		6.10.3
(1) <u>s</u>	Signaling Network Access Link			
-	Signaling Mileage Facility per mile	\$2.70		
-	Signaling Mileage Termination per Termination	\$27.10		
-	Signaling Entrance Facility per Facility	\$51.90	\$390.00	
(2) <u>§</u>	STP Port Per port	\$267.50		
(B) <u>800 [</u>	Data Base Access Service Queries	,	<u>Rate</u>	6.10.3
E	Query Basic	\$0	.0040	

\$0.0045

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 23

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.2 Switched Access Service (continued)

Not Available

17.2.3 End Office

17.2.4

(A) Local Switching

<u>Rate</u>

<u>Premium</u>

- Per Access Minute

0.01770

(B) Information Surcharge

- Premium Per 100 Access Minutes

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 24

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.2 Switched Access Service (continued)

17.2.5 Directory Assistance Service

(A) Directory Assistance Service

A Directory Assistance Service Charge applies for each call to Directory Assistance Service.

\$0.25\$

(C) Credit Allowance for Uncompleted DA Calls

9.4.8

In addition to the credit allowances for Directory Assistance Service Call and Directory Transport as set forth respectively in 9.4.8 (A) and (B) preceding, there is also a credit allowance for the Switched Access Service portion in the originating LATA of such DA call. The credit will be as set forth following:

- (1) Credit per call when Switched Access Service is billed using nonpremium per minute rates
- (2) Credit per call when Feature Group A or B Switched Access Service Is billed using premium per minute Rates
- (3) Credit per call when Feature Group C or D Switched Access Service is billed using premium per minute rates

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 25

Section 17	RATES AND CHARGES (continued)						
17.2	Switched	Acces	ss Service (continued)	Assumed			
	17.2.6	<u>Assu</u>	med Minutes of Use	Minutes Per Month Per Line or Trunk	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>		
		(A)	Feature Group A, Two Way Calling (1510 Originating, 2685 Terminating)	4195	6.5.4		
		(B)	Feature Group A, Originating Only	1510	6.5.4		
		(C)	Feature Group A, Terminating Only	2685	6.5.4		
		(D)	Feature Group B, Two Way Calling (3132 Originating, 5568 Terminating)	8700	6.6.4		
		(E)	Feature Group B, Originating Only	3132	6.6.4		
		(F)	Feature Group B, Terminating Only	5568	6.6.4		
				Pato			
	17.2.7	Oper-	ator Transfer Service	<u>Rate</u>			
		Per C	Call Transferred	\$0.35	6.10		

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 26

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service

17.3.1 <u>Surcharge for Special Access Service</u>

	Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
Per Voice Grade Equivalent	N/A	7.3

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 27

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service (continued)

17.3.2 <u>Metallic Service</u>

Regulations concerning Metallic Service are set forth in 7.4.

			Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Nonrecurring <u>Charge</u>
(A)		nnel Termination Termination	\$16.74	\$450.00
(B)	Cha	nnel Mileage		
	(1)	Channel Mileage Facility Per Mile	\$24.09	
	(2)	Channel Mileage Termination Per Termination	\$1.68	
(C)	Opti	onal Features and Functions		
	(1)	Bridging, per Port	\$3.92	
	(2)	DSL Access Service Connection	N/A	

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 28

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service (continued)

17.3.3 <u>Telegraph Grade Service</u>

Regulations concerning Telegraph Grade Service are set forth in 7.5.

			Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Nonrecurring <u>Charge</u>
(A)		nel Termination ermination		
	-	Two-Wire	\$16.74	\$450.00
	-	Four-Wire	\$33.49	\$450.00
(B)	Chan	nel Mileage		
	(1)	Channel Mileage Facility Per Mile	\$2.00	
	(2)	Channel Mileage Termination Per Termination	\$20.13	
(C)	Optio	nal Features and Functions		
	(1)	Telegraph Bridging Per Port		
		- Two-Wire	\$3.92	
		- Four-Wire	\$3.92	

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 29

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service (continued)

17.3.4 <u>Voice Grade Service</u>

Regulations concerning Voice Grade Service are set forth in 7.6.

					Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Nonrecurring <u>Charge</u>
(A)		Channel Termination Per Termination				
	-	Two	Wire		\$30.00	\$450.00
	-	Fou	r Wire		\$45.00	\$450.00
(B)	Cha	nannel Mileage		e		
	(1)	Channel Mileage Facility Per Mile			\$1.95	
	(2)		Channel Mileage Termination Per Termination		\$17.50	
(C)	Opti	onal F	eatures and Functions			
	(1)	Brid	ging			
		(a)	<u>Voic</u>	ce Bridging Per Port		
			-	Two-Wire	\$3.92	
			-	Four-Wire	\$3.92	
	(b) <u>Data Bridging</u> per port		a Bridging per port			
			-	Two-Wire	\$3.92	
			-	Four-Wire	\$3.92	
		(c)	Tele	ephoto Bridging per port		
			-	Two-Wire	\$3.92	
			-	Four-Wire	\$3.92	

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 30

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

- 17.3 Special Access Service (continued)
 - 17.3.3 <u>Voice Grade Service</u> (continued)
 - (C) Optional Features and Functions (continued)

Month	y
<u>Rate</u>	

- (1) Bridging (Continued)
 - (d) DATAPHONE Select-A-Station Bridging

Sequential Arrangements, Ports Per channel connected

-	Two-Wire	\$13.36
-	Four-Wire	\$70.87

Addressable Arrangement, Ports Per channel connected

-	Two-Wire	\$14.30
_	Four-Wire	\$61.89

(e) Telemetry and Alarm Bridging

Active Bridging Channel Connections Per channel connected

-	Split Band	\$6.24
-	Summation	\$2.44

Passive Bridging Channel Connections

Per channel connected

Per channel connected \$0.17

(2) Conditioning Per Termination

-	C-Type	\$5.06
-	Data Capability	\$4.50
-	Telephoto Capability	\$5.43

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 31

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service (continued)

17.3.4 <u>Voice Grade Service</u> (continued)

(C) Optional Features and Functions (continued)

		Monthly <u>Rate</u>
(3)	Improved Return Loss for Effective Two-Wire or Four-Wire Transmission Per Termination	
	- Two-Wire	\$7.70
	- Four-Wire	\$7.70
(4)	Customer Specified Receive Level per Two-Wire Termination	\$5.30
(5)	Multiplexing Per arrangement Voice to Telegraph Grade	\$136.18
(6)	Signaling Capability Per termination	\$11.56
(7)	Selective Signaling Arrangement Per arrangement	\$3.83
(8)	Transfer Arrangement (key activated * or Dial-Up**)	
	- Per four port arrangement including control channel termination ***	\$1.88
	- Per five port arrangement including Control channel termination ***	\$4.31

^{*} The key activated control channel is rated as a Metallic Channel Termination and Channel Mileage, if applicable.

^{**} The Dial-Up option requires the customer to purchase the Controller Arrangement from 13.3.4.

An additional Channel Termination charge will apply whenever a scare channel is configured as a leg to the customer designated premises Additional channel mileage charges will also apply when the transfer arrangement is not located in the customer designated premises serving wire center.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 32

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

- 17.3 Special Access Service (continued)
 - 17.3.4 <u>Voice Grade Service (continued)</u>
 - (C) Optional Features and Functions (Continued)

Monthly Rate

(9) Public Packet Switching Network (PPSN)
Interface Arrangement Per arrangement ICB

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 33

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service (continued)

17.3.5 <u>Program Audio Service</u>

Regulations concerning Program Audio Service are set forth in 7.7.

			Monthly			ecurring narge	
			Rate	Rate	<u>Monthly</u>	<u>Daily</u>	
(A)		nnel Termination Termination 200 to 3500 Hz 100 to 5000 Hz 50 to 8000 Hz 50 to 15000 Hz	\$29.81 \$58.06 \$51.90 \$51.90	\$2.98 \$5.81 \$5.19 \$5.19	\$450.00 \$450.00 \$450.00 \$450.00	\$450.00 \$450.00 \$450.00 \$450.00	
(B)	Cha	nnel Mileage					
	(1)	Channel Mileage I Per Mile	Facility		Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Daily* <u>Rate</u>	
		 200 to 3500 H 100 to 5000 H 50 to 8000 Hz 50 to 15000 H 	lz		\$2.00 \$4.01 \$6.02 \$8.02	\$0.20 \$0.40 \$0.60 \$0.80	
	(2)	Channel Mileage Per Termination	Termination				
		 200 to 3500 H 100 to 5000 H 50 to 8000 Hz 50 to 15000 H 	z		\$20.13 \$40.26 \$60.40 \$80.53	\$2.01 \$4.03 \$6.04 \$8.05	
(C)	(C) Optional Features and F		unctions				
	(1)	Bridging, Distributi Amplifier Per Port	ion		\$12.02	\$1.20	
	(2)	Gain Conditioning per service			\$7.78	\$0.78	
	(3)	Stereo per service	;		\$13.33	\$1.33	

^{*} Daily rates will be topped and maximum rates derived as set forth in 7.2.2 (B).

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 34

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service (continued)

17.3.6 <u>Video Service</u>

Regulations concerning Video Service are set forth in 7.8.

			Monthly	Doilu*	No	Char	
			Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Daily* <u>Rate</u>	Mont	Charo hly	<u>Daily</u>
(D)	Per T - T - 4 - 6	nel Termination Fermination TV-1 or 2 TV-5 TV-5	\$307.99 \$307.99 \$307.99 \$307.99	\$169.39 \$169.39 \$169.39 \$169.39	\$330.0 \$330.0 \$330.0	00 00	\$330.00 \$330.00 \$330.00 \$330.00
(E)	Char	inel Mileage					
	(1)	Channel Mileage Per Mile	Facility	Mon <u>Ra</u>	-	Dai <u>Ra</u>	-
		- All		\$262.	14	\$144.	18
	(2)	Channel Mileage Per Termination	Termination				
		- All		\$279.	30	\$153.	62

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

^{*} Daily rates will be topped and maximum rates derived as set forth in 7.2.2 (B).

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 35

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service (continued)

17.3.7 <u>Digital Data Service</u>

Regulations concerning Digital Data Service are set forth in 7.9.

0		9 8		
			Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Nonrecurring <u>Charge</u>
(A)		nnel Termination Fermination		
	- 4 - 9 - 5	2.4 kbps 4.8 kbps 9.6 kbps 19.2 kbps 56.0 kbps 64.0 kbps	\$55.00 \$55.00 \$55.00 \$55.00 \$75.00 \$79.05	\$390.00 \$390.00 \$390.00 \$390.00 \$390.00
(B)	Char	nnel Mileage		
	(1)	Channel Mileage Facility Per Mile		
		 2.4 kbps 4.8 kbps 9.6 kbps 19.2 kbps 56.0 kbps 64.0 kbps 	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 \$4.60 \$6.91	
	(2)	Channel Mileage Termination Per Termination		
		- 2.4 kbps	\$11.50	

\$11.50

\$11.50 \$11.50

\$20.00

\$31.27

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

4.8 kbps

9.6 kbps

19.2 kbps 56.0 kbps

64.0 kbps

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 36

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service (continued)

17.3.7 <u>Digital Data Service</u> (continued)

			Monthly <u>Rate</u>
(C)	Optio	onal Features and Functions	
	(1)	Bridging Per Port	\$4.73
	(2)	Loop Transfer Arrangement Per four port arrangement* Key activated** or Dial-Up***	\$3.74
	(3)	Public Packet Switching Network Interface Arrangement	
		Per 9.6 kbps arrangementPer 56.0 kbps arrangement	ICB ICB
(D)	Char	nnel Service Unit Per Termination****	
	- 4	2.4 kbps 4.8 kbps 9.6 kbps 56.0 kbps	\$18.70 \$18.70 \$18.70 \$18.70

- * An additional Channel Termination charge will apply whenever a spare channel is configured as a leg to the customer designated premises. Additional Channel Mileage charges will also apply when the transfer arrangement is not located in the customer designated premises serving wire center.
 - ICB rates and charges are filed in 17.3.9 following.
- ** The key activated control channel is rated as a Metallic Channel Termination and Channel Mileage, if applicable.
- *** The Dial-Up option requires the customer to purchase the Controller Arrangement from 13.3.4.
- **** Channel Service Units will only be provided under tariff if they existed in the Telephone Company's inventory as of November 18, 1983.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 37

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service (continued)

17.3.8 High Capacity Service

Regulations concerning High Capacity Service are set forth in 7.10.

		Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Nonrecurring <u>Charge</u>
(A)	Channel Termination Per Termination		
	- DS1 1.544 Mbps - DS1C 3.152 Mbps - DS2 6.312 Mbps - DS3 44.736 Mbps - DS4 274.176 Mbps	\$154.00 ICB ICB \$1,251.98 ICB	\$330.00 ICB ICB \$445.00 ICB
(B)	Channel Mileage Termination (1) Channel Mileage Facility Per Mile - 64 kbps - 1.544 Mbps - 3.152 Mbps - 6.312 Mbps - 44.736 Mbps - 274.176 Mbps	\$2.70 \$27.00 ICB ICB \$81.83 ICB	
	(2) Channel Mileage Termination Per Termination - 64 kbps* - 1.544 Mbps - 3.152 Mbps - 6.312 Mbps - 44.736 Mbps - 274.176 Mbps	\$27.00 \$27.00 ICB ICB \$312.99 ICB	

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

^{*} Applies to through connections of 2.4, 4.8, 9.6, 56.0 and 64 kbps. ICB rates and charges are filed in 17.3.9 following.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 38

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service (continued)

17.3.8 <u>High Capacity Service</u> (continued)

(C)	Term Discounts DS1 and DS3 services		<u>Percentage</u>	
	DOT	36 months 60 months	ces	10% 20%
(D)	Optio	onal Features a	and Functions	Monthly Rate
	(1)	Multiplexing,	per arrangement	
		DS4 to DS1		ICB
		DS3 to DS1		\$285.57
		DS2 to DS1		ICB
		DS1C to DS1		ICB
		DS1 to Voice	**	\$110.25
		DS1 to DS0		\$110.25
		DS0 to Subra	ites	
			2.4 kbps services 4.8 kbps services 9.6 kbps services	\$234.81 \$159.55 \$141.48

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

^{**} A channel of this DS1 to the Hub can be used for Digital Data service. ICB rates and charges are filed in 17.3.9 following.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 39

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 Special Access Service (continued)

17.3.8 <u>High Capacity Service</u> (continued)

(D) Optional Features and Functions (continued)

			Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Nonrecurring <u>Charge</u>
	(2)	Automatic Loop Transfer Per arrangement*	\$95.13	
	(3)	Transfer Arrangement (key activated ** or Dial-Up***) Per four port arrangement including control channel termination****	\$103.68	
	(4)	Clear Channel Capability - per 1.544 Mbps transmission path	\$53.95	
	(5)	Shared SONET Ring Interoffice Transport - per DS3 Channel Mileage Facility	\$216.75	
(E)	Equi -	vork Channel Terminating pment (NCTE) Per termination # 1.544 Mbps Automatic Loop Transfer	\$53.95 \$216.75	
(F)	DSL	Access Service Connection	N/A	

^{*} An additional Channel Termination charge will apply whenever the spare line is provided as a leg to the customer designated premises.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

^{**} The key activated control channel is rated as a Metallic Channel Termination and Channel Mileage, if applicable.

The Dial-Up option requires the customer to purchase the Controller Arrangement from 13.3.4 preceding.

An additional Channel Termination charge will apply whenever a spare channel is configured as a leg to the customer designated premises. Additional channel mileage charges will also apply when the transfer arrangement is not located in the customer designated premises serving wire center.

[#] NCTE will only be provided under tariff if it existed in the Telephone Company's inventory as of November 18, 1983.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 40

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.3 <u>Special Access Service</u> (continued)

17.3.9 Individual Case Filings

Rate and charges for Special Access Service provided on an individual case basis are filed following:

(A) High Capacity Service

17.3.10

17.3.11 Synchronous Optical Channel Service - Not Available

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 41

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.4 Other Services

17.4.1 Access Ordering

(A)	Access Order Charge, Per Order - Switched Access - Special Access	<u>Charge</u> \$300.00 \$365.00	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u> 5.4.1
(B)	Service Date Change Charge A Service Date Change Charge will apply, on a per order per occurrence basis, for each service date changed. The Access Order charge as specified in 17.4.1 (A) preceding does not apply. The applicable charge is:		5.4.3
	Service Date Change Charge, per order	\$26.21	
(C)	Design Change Charge The Design Change Charge will apply on a per order per occurrence basis, for each order requiring design change. The applicable charge is:		5.4.3
	Design Change Charge, per order	\$26.21	
(D)	Miscellaneous Service Order Charge		5.4.2
	Per Occurrence	\$123.00	

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 42

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.4 Other Services (continued)

17.4.2 Additional Engineering

Addi	tional Engineering Periods	Each Half Hour or Fraction Thereof	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
(A)	Basic Time per engineer normally scheduled working hours	\$66.00	13.1
(B)	Overtime per engineer outside of normally scheduled working hours	\$73.41	13.1
(C)	Premium Time outside of Scheduled work day, Per engineer	\$73.41	13.1

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 43

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES S (continued)

17.4 Other Services (continued)

17.4.3 Additional Labor

Addi	tional Labor Periods	Each Half Hour or Fraction <u>Thereof</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
(A)	Installation or Repair		13.2.1 & 13.2.2
	 Overtime, outside of normally scheduled working hours on a scheduled work day, per technician 	\$29.31*	
	 Premium Time, outside of scheduled work day, per technician 	\$32.42*	
(B)	Stand by		13.2.3
	 Basic time, normally scheduled working hours, per technician 	\$17.91*	
	 Overtime, outside of normally scheduled working hours on a scheduled work day, per technician 	\$21.01*	
	 Premium time, outside of scheduled work day, per engineer 	\$24.12*	

A call out of a Telephone Company employee at a time not consecutive with the employee's scheduled work period is subject to a minimum charge of four hours.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 44

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.4 Other Services (Continued)

17.4.3 <u>Additional Labor</u> (continued)

Additional Labor Periods		Each Half F	lour or Fractions	Thereof
		Installation And Repair <u>Technician</u>	Central Office Maintenance <u>Technician</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
• •	nd Maintenance with phone Companies, or or			13.2.4 & 13.2.5
	Time per technician ally scheduled working	\$44.12	\$44.12	
outsid	me per technician e of normally scheduled ng hours on a scheduled day,	\$47.22*	\$47.22*	
	um Time per technician e of scheduled work day	\$50.33*	\$50.33*	

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

^{*} A call out of a Telephone Company employee at a time not consecutive with the employee's scheduled work period is subject to a minimum charge of four hours.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 45

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.4 Other Services (continued)

17.4.4 Miscellaneous Services

(A) Additional Cooperative Acceptance Testing - Switched Access

Testing Periods	Each Half Hour or Fraction <u>Thereof</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
Basic Time, Overtime* And Premium Time*	See the rates for Additional Labor as set forth in 17.4.3 (C) proceeding	13.3.1(A)(1)

(B) Additional Automatic Testing - Switched Access

To First Point of Switching

Additional Test

	Per Test Per Transmission Path	
Gain-Slope Tests	\$2.89	13.3.1(A)(2)
C-Notched Noise Tests	\$2.89	13.3.1(A)(2)
1004 Hz Loss**	\$2.89	13.3.1(A)(2)
C-Message Noise**	\$2.89	13.3.1(A)(2)
Balance (return loss)**	\$2.89	13.3.1(A)(2)

^{*} A call out of a Telephone Company employee at a time not consecutive with the employee's scheduled work period is subject to a minimum charge of four hours.

^{** 1004} Hz Loss, C-Message Noise and Balance are non-chargeable routine tests, however, they may be requested on an as needed or more than routine scheduled basis, in which case the charges herein apply.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 46

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.4 Other Services (continued)

17.4.4 <u>Miscellaneous Services</u> (continued)

(C) Additional Manual Testing - Switched Access

To First Point of Switching

Additional Test

Each Half Hour Tariff or Fraction Section Thereof Reference Gain-Slope Tests See the rates 13.3.1(A)(3) C-Notched Noise for Additional Labor as set And other agreed to Tests, per technician forth in 17.4.3 (C) proceeding

(D) Additional Cooperative Acceptance Testing – Special Access

Testing Periods	Each Half Hour or Fraction <u>Thereof</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
Basic Time, Overtime* And Premium Time*	See the rates for Additional Labor as set forth in 17.4.3 (C) proceeding	13.3.1(B)(1)

* A call out of a Telephone Company employee at a time not consecutive with the employee's scheduled work period is subject to a minimum charge of four hours.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 47

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.4 Other Services (Continued)

17.4.4 <u>Miscellaneous Services (continued)</u>

(E) Additional Manual Testing - Special Access

	Testing Periods	Each Half Hour or Fraction <u>Thereof</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
	Basic Time, Overtime* And Premium Time*	See the rates for Additional Labor as set forth in 17.4.3 (C) proceeding	13.3.1(B)(2)
(F)	Maintenance of Service		
	Maintenance of Service Periods	Each Half Hour or Fraction <u>Thereof</u>	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
	Basic Time, Overtime* And Premium Time*	See the rates for Additional Labor as set forth in 17.4.3 (C) proceeding	13.3.2

^{*} A call out of a Telephone Company employee at a time not consecutive with the employee's scheduled work period is subject to a minimum charge of four hours.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 48

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.4 Other Services (continued)

17.4.4 <u>Miscellaneous Services (continued)</u>

(G) Telecommunications Service Priority

		Nonrecurring Charge	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>
	Per service arranged	\$83.00	13.3.3
(H)	Controller Arrangement		
		Monthly <u>Rate</u>	
	Per Arrangement	\$100.00	13.3.4
71)	Propulsoriation Soc Congrel 5	vohongo Toriff	

(I) Presubscription – See General Exchange Tariff

(J)

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 49

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.4 Other Services (continued)

17.4.4 <u>Miscellaneous Services (continued)</u>

(K) Blocking Service*

		Nonrecurring Charge	Tariff Section <u>Reference</u>						
	- Per exchange service line, or trunk and/ or per Feature Group A Switched Access Line	\$11.20	13.8						
(L)	Billing Name and Address Service								
	Per BNA OrderPer BNA RecordOptional Magnetic	\$50.94 \$0.33	13.9.4(A) 13.9.4(A)						
	Tape Charge-Per Magnetic Tape - Optional Format Programming Charge - Per each half hour	\$91.44	13.9.4(B)						
	or fraction thereof	\$37.20	13.9.4(C)						
(M)	Originating Line Screening (OLS) Service								
	 Per exchange service Line 	\$7.95							
(N)	Coin Supervision Additive Service								
		Monthly <u>Rate</u>							
	- Per exchange service Line	\$2.21	13.10						

^{*} Blocking access to 900 Service is offered to all subscribers at no charge.

⁽a) from November 1, 1993 through December 31, 1993 and

⁽b) at the time telephone service is established at a new number and for 60 days thereafter.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 50

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

- 17.4 Other Services (continued)
 - 17.4.4 <u>Miscellaneous Services (continued)</u>
 - (O)
 - (P) Local Number Portability (LNP) End-User Charge Not Adopted
 - (Q) <u>Local Number Portability (LNP) Query Charge Not Adopted</u>
 - 17.4.5 Special Federal Government Access Service Not Adopted

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 51

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

17.4 Other Services (continued)

17.4.6 Special Facilities Routing of Access Services

(A) Diversity

For each service provided in accordance with 11.1.1 preceding, the rates and charges will be developed on an individual case basis.

(Reserved for future use.)

(B) Avoidance

For each service provided in accordance with 11.1.2 preceding, the rates and charges will be developed on an individual case basis.

(Reserved for future use.)

(C) Diversity and Avoidance Combined

For each service provided in accordance with 11.1.1 preceding, the rates and charges will be developed on an individual case basis.

(Reserved for future use.)

(D) Cable-Only Facilities

For each service provided in accordance with 11.1.4 preceding, the rates and charges will be developed on an individual case basis.

(Reserved for future use.)

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 52

Section 17 RATES AND CHARGES (continued)

- 17.4 Other Services (continued)
 - 17.4.7 <u>Specialized Service or Arrangements</u>

Specialized Service or Arrangements are provided on an individual case basis as set forth following:

- (A) Reserved for Future Use
- 17.4.8 Public Packet Data Network Not Available
- 17.4.9 <u>Digital Subscriber Line Access Service Not Adopted</u>
- 17.5 Rate Tables Not Applicable
- 17.6 DSL Access Services Availability Not Applicable
- 17.7 <u>Federal Universal Service Charge Not Applicable</u>

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 53

Section 18 INTRASTATE CARRIER COMMON LINE ACCESS SERVICE

This is a new section and is not part of the National Exchange Carrier Association F.C.C. Tariff No. 5.

18.1 General Description

Carrier Common Line Access provides for the use of end users' Telephone Company-provided common lines by IXCs for access to such end users to furnish intrastate communications.

Premium Access is (1) Switched Access Service provided to customers under this tariff which furnish intrastate MTS/WATS, and (2) Switched Access Service in an end office converted to equal access.

18.2 Limitations

A. Exclusions

Neither a telephone number nor detail billing is provided with Carrier Common Line Access. Additionally, directory listings and intercept arrangements are not included in the rates and charges for Carrier Common Line Access.

B. Access Groups

All line side connections provided in the same access group will be limited to the same features and operating characteristics.

All trunk side connections provided in the same access group will be limited to the same features and operating characteristics.

C. WATS Access Lines

Where Switched Access Services are connected with Special Access Services at Telephone Company Designated WATS Serving Offices for the provision of WATS or WATS-type Services, Switched Access Service minutes which are carried on that end of the service (i.e., originating minutes for outward WATS and WATS-type services and terminating minutes for inward WATS and WATS-type services) shall not be assessed Carrier Common Line Access per minute charges.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 54

Section 18 INTRASTATE CARRIER COMMON LINE ACCESS SERVICE (continued)

18.3. Undertaking of the Telephone Company

Where the IXC is provided Switched Access Service for intrastate communications under other sections of this or other Access Service tariffs, the Telephone Company will provide the use of Telephone Company common lines by an IXC for access to end users at rates and charges as set forth in the Telephone Company's Intrastate Access Service Tariff.

18.4. Obligations of the IXC

A. Switched Access Service Requirement

The Switched Access Service associated with Carrier Common Line Access shall be ordered by the IXC under applicable sections of NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5.

B. Supervision

The IXC facilities at the premises of the ordering IXC shall provide the necessary on-hook and off-hook supervision.

18.5 Determination of Usage Subject to Carrier Common Line Access Charges

Except as set forth herein, all Switched Access Service provided to the IXC will be subject to Carrier Common Line Access charges.

A. Cases Involving Usage Recording By the IXC

Where Feature Group C end office switching is provided without Telephone Company recording and the IXC records minutes of use used to determine Carrier Common Line Access charges (i.e., Feature Group C operator and calls such as pay telephone sent-paid, operator-DDD, operator-person, collect, credit-card, third number and/or other like calls), the IXC shall furnish such minutes of use detail to the Telephone Company in a timely manner. If the IXC does not furnish the data, the IXC shall identify all Switched Access Services that could carry such calls in order for the Telephone Company to accumulate the minutes of use through the use of special Telephone Company measuring and recording equipment.

B. Local Exchange Access and Enhanced Services Exemption

When access to the local exchange is required to provide an IXC service (e.g., MTS/WATS-type, telex, Data, etc.) that uses a resold Special Access service, Switched Access Service Rates and Regulations, as set forth in Section 6. of NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5 will apply, except when such access to the local exchange is required for the provision of an enhanced service.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 55

Section 18 INTRASTATE CARRIER COMMON LINE ACCESS SERVICE (continued)

18.6 Resold Services

A. Scope

Where the IXC is reselling MTS and/or MTS-type service(s) on which the Carrier Common Line and Switched Access charges have been assessed, the IXC may, at the option of the IXC, obtain Feature Group A, Feature Group B or Feature Group D Switched Access Service under Section 6. of NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5 for originating and/or terminating access in the local exchange. Such access group arrangements whether single lines or trunks or multiline hunt groups or trunk groups will have Carrier Common Line Access charges applied as set forth in the Telephone Company's Intrastate Access Service Tariff in accordance with the resale rate regulations set forth in "D" following. For purposes of administering this provision:

Resold intrastate terminating MTS and MTS-type service(s) shall include collect calls, third number calls and credit card calls where the reseller pays the underlying carrier's service charges.

Resold intrastate originating MTS and MTS-type service(s) shall not include collect, third number, or credit card calls.

B. <u>IXC Obligations Concerning the Resale of MTS and MTS-type Services</u>

When the IXC is reselling MTS and/or MTS-type service as set forth in "A" preceding, the IXC will be charged Carrier Common Line Access charges in accordance with the resale rate regulations as set forth in 6.4 following if the IXC furnishes documentation of the MTS usage and/or the MTS-type usage. Such documentation supplied by the IXC shall be supplied each month and shall identify the involved resold MTS and/or MTS-type services.

The monthly period used to determine the minutes of use for resold MTS and/or MTS-type service(s) shall be the most recent monthly period for which the IXC has received a bill for such resold service(s). This information shall be delivered to the Telephone Company, at a location specified by the Telephone Company, no later than 15 days after the bill date shown on the resold MTS and/or MTS-type service bill. If the required information is not received by the Telephone Company, the previously reported information, as described proceeding, will be used for the next two months. For any subsequent month, no allocation or credit will be made until the required documentation is delivered to the Telephone Company by the IXC.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 56

Section 18 INTRASTATE CARRIER COMMON LINE ACCESS SERVICE continued)

18.6 Resold Services (continued)

C. Resale Documentation Provided By the IXC

When the IXC utilizes Switched Access Service as set forth in "B" preceding, the Telephone Company may request a certified copy of the IXC's resold MTS or MTS-type usage billing. Requests for billing will relate back no more than 12 months prior to the current billing period.

D. Rate Regulations Concerning the Resale of MTS and MTS-type Services

When the IXC is provided an access group to be used in conjunction with the resale of MTS and/or MTS-type services as set forth in "A" preceding, subject to the limitations as set forth in "B" preceding, and the billing entity receives the usage information required as set forth in "B" preceding, to calculate the adjustment of Carrier Common Line Access charges, the IXC will be billed as set forth in 3) below.

1) Apportionment and Adjustment of Resold Minutes of Use

When the IXC is provided with more than one access group in a LATA in association with the resale of MTS and/or MTS-type services, the resold minutes of use will be apportioned as follows:

a) Originating Services

The Telephone Company will apportion the resold originating MTS and/or MTS-type services and originating minutes of use for which the resale credit adjustment applies, among the access groups. Such apportionment will be based on the relationship of the originating usage for each access group to the total originating usage for all access groups in the LATA. For purposes of administering this provision:

Resold originating MTS and/or MTS-type services minutes shall be only those attributable to intrastate originating MTS and/or MTS-type minutes and shall not include collect, third number, or credit card calls.

The resale credit adjustment shall apply for resold originating MTS and MTS-type services and minutes of use, provided Carrier Common Line and Switched Access Charges have been assessed on such services.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 57

Section 18 INTRASTATE CARRIER COMMON LINE ACCESS SERVICE (continued)

18.6 Resold Services (continued)

- D. Rate Regulations Concerning the Resale of MTS and MTS-type Services (continued)
 - 1) Apportionment and Adjustment of Resold Minutes of Use (cont'd)

b) Terminating Services

The Telephone Company will apportion the resold terminating MTS and/or MTS-type services and terminating minutes of use for which the resale credit adjustment applies, amount the access groups. Such apportionment will be based on the relationship of the terminating usage for each access group to the total terminating usage for all access groups in the LATA. For purposes of administering this provision.

Resold terminating MTS and/or MTS-type services minutes shall be only those attributable to intrastate terminating MTS/MTS-type (i.e., collect calls, third number calls, and credit card calls).

The resale credit adjustment shall apply for resold terminating MTS and MTS-type services and minutes of use, provided Carrier Common Line and Switched Access Charges have been assessed on such services.

2) <u>Direct and Indirect Connections</u>

Each of the access group arrangements used by the IXC in association with the resold MTS and/or MTS-type services must be connected either directly or indirectly to the IXC designated premises at which the resold MTS and/or MTS-type services are terminated. Direct connections are those arrangements where the access groups and resold MTS and/or MTS-type services are terminated at the same IXC designated premises.

Indirect originating connections are those arrangements where the access groups and the resold originating MTS and/or MTS-type services are physically located at different IXC designated premises in the same exchange. Such different IXC designated premises are connected by facilities that permit a call to flow from access groups to resold MTS and/or MTS-type services.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 58

Section 18 INTRASTATE CARRIER COMMON LINE ACCESS SERVICE (continued)

18.6 Resold Services (continued)

D. Rate Regulations Concerning the Resale of MTS and MTS-type Services (continued)

2) <u>Direct and Indirect Connections</u> (continued)

Indirect terminating connections are those arrangements where the access groups and resold terminating MTS and/or MTS-type services are physically located at different IXC designated premises in the same exchange. Such different IXC designated premises are connected by facilities that permit a call to flow from resold terminating MTS and/or MTS-type services to access groups.

3) Rates

The Premium Access Charge per minute as set forth in the Telephone Company's Intrastate Access Service Tariff will apply. The minutes billed Carrier Common Line Access Service charges will be the adjusted originating intrastate access minutes and the adjusted terminating intrastate access minutes.

The adjusted originating access minutes will be the originating intrastate access minutes less the reported resold originating MTS and/or MTS-type service minutes of use as set forth in 1 a) preceding; but not less than zero. The adjusted terminating access minutes will be the terminating intrastate access minutes less the reported resold terminating MTS and/or MTS-type service minutes of use as set forth in 1 b) preceding; but not less than zero.

4) When the Adjustment Will Be Applied to IXC Bills

The adjustment as set forth in 3) preceding will be made to the involved IXC account no later than either the next bill date, or the one subsequent to that, depending on when the usage report is obtained.

5) Conversion of Billed Usage to Minutes

When the MTS and/or MTS-type usage is shown in hours, the number of hours shall be multiplied by 60 to develop the associated MTS and/or MTS-type minutes of use. If the MTS and/or MTS-type usage is shown in a unit that does not show hours or minutes, the IXC shall provide a factor to convert the shown units to minutes.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 59

Section 18 INTRASTATE CARRIER COMMON LINE ACCESS SERVICE (continued)

18.6 Resold Services (continued)

D. Rate Regulations Concerning the Resale of MTS and MTS-type Services (continued)

6) Percent Intrastate Use (PIU)

The adjustment as set forth in 3) preceding will be made to the involved IXC account after making the adjustments to the customer account as set forth in 18.7.D following (PIU).

18.7 Rate Regulations

A. Billing of Charges

Carrier Common Line charges will be billed to each Switched Access Service provided under this tariff and the Telephone Company's Intrastate Access Service Tariff.

B. Measuring and Recording of Call Detail

When access minutes are used to determine Carrier Common Line charges, they will be accumulated using call detail recorded by Telephone Company equipment except as set forth in "C" following (Unmeasured FGA and B Usage) and Feature Group C operator and automated operator services systems call detail such as pay telephone sent-paid, operator-DDD, operator-person, collect, credit-card, third number and/or other like calls recorded by the customer. The Telephone Company measuring and recording equipment, except as set forth in "C" following (Unmeasured FGA and B Usage), will be associated with end office or local tandem switching equipment and will record each originating and terminating access minute where answer supervision is received. The accumulated access minutes will be summed on a line by line basis, by line group or by end office, whichever type of account is used by the Telephone Company, for each IXC and then rounded to the nearest minute.

C. Unmeasured Feature Group A and B Usage

When Carrier Common Line Access is provided in association with Feature Group A or Feature Group B Switched Access Service in Telephone Company offices that are not equipped for measurement capabilities, assumed average intrastate access minutes will be used to determine Carrier Common Line Access charges. These assumed access minutes are as set forth in the exchange carriers' access tariffs.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 60

Section 18 INTRASTATE CARRIER COMMON LINE ACCESS SERVICE (continued)

18.7 Rate Regulations (continued)

D. Percent Intrastate Use (PIU)

When the IXC reports interstate and intrastate use of in-service Switched Access Service, Carrier Common Line charges will be billed to intrastate Switched Access Service access minutes based on the data reported by the IXC as set forth in Section 2.3.11 of NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5 (Jurisdictional Reports), except where the Telephone Company is billing according to actuals by jurisdiction. Intrastate Switched Access Service access minutes will, when necessary, be used to determine Carrier Common Line Charges as set forth in "E" following.

E. <u>Determination of Premium Charges</u>

After the adjustments as set forth in "D" preceding have been applied, when necessary, to Switched Access Service access minutes, charges for the involved IXC account will be determined as follows:

- 1) Access minutes for all premium rated Switched Access Service subject to Carrier Common Line charges will be multiplied by the Premium Access per minute rate as set forth in the Telephone Company's Intrastate Access Service Tariff.
- 2) Access minutes for all FGB Access Services with an Abbreviated Dialing Arrangement (ADA) subject to Carrier Common Line Charges will be multiplied by the Premium Access per minute rate as set forth in the Telephone Company's Intrastate Access Service Tariff.
- 3) Carrier Common Line charges shall not be reduced as set forth in 18.6.A preceding unless Switched Access Charges, as set forth in Section 6. of NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5, are applied to the IXC's Switched Access Services.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 61

Section 18 INTRASTATE CARRIER COMMON LINE ACCESS SERVICE (continued)

- 18.7 <u>Rate Regulations</u> (continued)
 - E. Determination of Premium Charges (continued)
 - 4) Terminating Premium Access per minute charge(s) apply to:
 - all terminating access minutes of use;
 - -- less those terminating access minutes of use associated with Wireless Switching Centers (WSCs),
 - all originating access minutes of use associated with FGA Access Services where the off-hook supervisory signaling is forwarded by the IXC's equipment when the called party answers;
 - all originating access minutes of use associated with calls placed to 700, 800 series and 900 numbers, less those originating access minutes of use associated with calls placed to 700, 800 series and 900 numbers for which the IXC furnished for each month a report of either the number of calls or minutes or a report of the percent of calls or minutes that terminated in a Switched Access Service that is assessed Carrier Common Line charges.

When the IXC makes this report available to the Telephone Company in advance of billing, these minutes of use will be charged on the current bill as originating minutes of use as set forth in "5" following. If a billing dispute arises concerning the IXC provided report, the Telephone Company will request the IXC to provide the data the IXC used to develop the report. The Telephone Company will not request such data more than once a year. The IXC shall supply the data within 30 days of the Telephone Company request.

When this report is not available to the Telephone Company until after billing, it shall be used by the Telephone Company to calculate and post a credit to the IXC's account. The credit shall be posted to the IXC's account within 30 days of receipt of the report. The credit shall be calculated by multiplying the number of access minutes of use, for which a credit is determined to be applicable, times the difference between the terminating and originating Carrier Common Line charges in effect when the calls were completed.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 62

Section 18 INTRASTATE CARRIER COMMON LINE ACCESS SERVICE (continued)

- 18.7 Rate Regulations (continued)
 - E. <u>Determination of Premium Charges</u> (continued)
 - 5) The originating Premium Access per minute charge(s) apply to:
 - all originating access minutes of use;
 - less those originating access minutes of use associated with FGA Access Services where the off-hook supervisory signaling is forwarded by the IXC's equipment when the called party answers;
 - less all originating access minutes of use associated with calls placed to 700, 800 and 900 numbers;
 - less those originating access minutes of use associated with Wireless Switching Centers (WSCs);
 - -- plus all originating access minutes of use associated with calls placed to 700, 800 series and 900 numbers for which the IXC furnishes for each month a report of either the number of calls or minutes or a report of the percent of calls or minutes that terminate in a Switched Access Service that is assessed Carrier Common Line charges, and for which a corresponding reduction in the number of terminating access minutes of use has been made as set forth in "4" preceding.

18.8 Rates

Rate

Per Originating Access Minute: Per Terminating Access Minute: \$0.030400 \$0.038200

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 63

Section 19 CARRIER ACCESS CAPACITY

This is a new section and is not part of the National Exchange Carrier Association F.C.C. Tariff No. 5.

19.1 **General Description**

- A. Carrier Access Capacity is the busy hour minutes of capacity ordered by an IC or End User and provided by the Company for the purpose of furnishing intrastate telecommunications service.
- B. The capacity provided is based on the IC's and/or End User's order subject to the ordering regulations in sections 19.5. and 19.6. following.
- C. The installation charge associated with the capacity ordered is set forth in 17.2 preceding.

19.2 Limitations

- A. A telephone number is not provided with Carrier Access Capacity.
- B. Detail billing is not provided with Carrier Access Capacity.
- C. Directory listings are not provided with Carrier Access Capacity.
- D. Intercept arrangements are not provided with Carrier Access Capacity.

19.3 Obligation of the IC

When the IC and/or End User reports interstate use of BellSouth SWA service, the associated Carrier Access Capacity used by the IC and/or End User for both interstate and intrastate will be apportioned as set forth in 2.3.11 preceding.

19.4 Minimum Periods and Credit Allowances

A. Minimum periods are described in detail in 19.5. following.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 64

Section 19 CARRIER ACCESS CAPACITY (continued)

19.4 Minimum Periods and Credit Allowances (continued)

- B. When there is an interruption to the Carrier Access Capacity provided the IC and/or End User the credit allowance for interruptions as set forth in 2.4.4. preceding apply.
- C. There will be no suspension of service for Carrier Access Capacity.

19.5 Rate Regulations

- A. The Carrier Access Capacity charge will be billed on a monthly basis per ordered busy hour minute of capacity installed as of the billing date each month.
- B. The application of premium rates as set forth in 6.1.1 of the NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5.
- C. The Carrier Capacity charge in association with capacity used in the provision of the SWA FGA FX/ONAL type services will be billed to the IC, except in those instances when there is not IC involved in providing the service, i.e., SWA FGA or SWA LSBSA SWA FGA FX/ONAL type service used for offnetwork access associated with a Company provided private network switch. When there is no IC involved in providing the SWA FGA or SWA LSBSA SWA FGA FX/ONAL type service the end user will be billed the full Carrier Access Capacity charge.
- D. The Carrier Access Capacity charge in associated with the provision of SWA FGB or SWA TSBSA 1 type service to an End User(s), will be billed to the End User(s).

19.6 Rates and Charges

- A. Carrier Access Capacity Charge
 - 1) Busy hour capacity

Per Minute

Monthly Rate \$1.40

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 65

Section 20 COMPLETION OF INTRALATA-INTERCOMPANY LONG DISTANCE MTS AND WATS CALLS

This is a new section and is not part of the National Exchange Carrier Association F.C.C. Tariff No. 5.

20.1 **General Description**

This section of the Access Service Tariff sets forth the procedures and charges for Local Exchange Companies (LECs) to render payment to other LECs for intraLATA-intercompany Long Distance Message Telecommunications Service (LDMTS) and Wide Area Telecommunications Service (WATS) calls that originate in one LEC's (originating LEC) certified operating area and complete in another LEC's (terminating LEC) certified operating area.

These procedures and charges are specific to the provision of the intercompany toll network in which facilities are jointly planned by the participating LECs based on the total usage and transport facilities of each LEC. Facilities that are ordered independently by an individual LEC from another LEC to accommodate a customer-specific request for service are done so through the general offering made in the Access Service Tariff or the General Subscriber Service Tariff as follows:

SWA Service is provided for in Section 6; Dedicated or Special Access Service is provided for in Section 7; and Directory Assistance Access Service is provided for in Section 9 of the Company's Access Service Tariff. Provisions for ordering; special routing; specialized services or arrangements; and installation, repair and testing are provided for in Section 5, 11, 12, and 13 respectively.

LDMTS is provided for in Section A18 and WATS is provided for in Section A19 of the LEC's General Subscriber Service Tariff or equivalent.

20.2 **General Regulations**

- A. The originating LEC shall be responsible for recording and rating the terminating minutes of use associated with each originated intraLATA-intercompany LDMTS/WATS call based on the terminating LEC's Access Service Tariff rates.
- B. The originating LEC will render payment to the terminating LEC and any intermediate LEC which provides switching and interoffice transport facilities for the completion of an intraLATA-intercompany LDMTS or WATs call.¹

Note 1: Intermediate companies may include those sharing in joint originating or terminating switching and/or interoffice transport facilities but not serving the originating or terminating customer.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 66

Section 20 COMPLETION OF INTRALATA-INTERCOMPANY LONG DISTANCE MTS AND WATS CALLS (continued)

20.2 **General Regulations** (continued)

- C. Any intermediate LEC which provides switched transport facilities to or from the Access Tandem switch shall receive payment from the originating LEC or terminating LEC.¹
- D. For SWA 8XX Toll Free Dialing Ten Digit Screening services calls the originating LEC will be paid originating BellSouth SWA charges by the terminating LEC based upon the originating LEC Access Service Tariff rates. The terminating LEC will render payment to any intermediate LEC which provides switching and interoffice transport facilities for the completion of SWA 8XX Toll Free Dialing Ten Digit Screening service calls.¹
- E. The originating and terminating LEC shall determine the terminating busy hour minutes of capacity necessary to complete the intraLATA-intercompany LDMTS and WATS calls.
- F. The services provided under this Tariff will include outside distribution network facilities. The facilities will be terminated at a place agreed upon by both the originating and terminating LEC's.
- G. The originating LEC shall maintain and retain for a minimum of one year, complete, detailed and accurate records, workpapers and backup documentation in form and substance to evidence the payment rendered data provided to the terminating LEC. All of the records, workpapers and backup documentation shall be made available during normal business hours, at the location named in the report, upon reasonable request by the terminating LEC in order to permit a review by the terminating LEC Auditor or outside auditor under contract to the terminating LEC or an auditor of a state regulatory commission.

Note 1: Intermediate companies may include those sharing in joint originating or terminating switching and/or interoffice transport facilities but not serving the originating or terminating customer.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 67

Section 20 COMPLETION OF INTRALATA-INTERCOMPANY LONG DISTANCE MTS AND WATS CALLS (continued)

20.3 Rate Regulations

- A. The following rate categories apply to Access Service provided for completion of intraLATA-intercompany LDMTS and WATS calls which are independent of those for the preceding tariff sections. They are:
 - 1. Carrier Common Line Service, which provides for the use of LEC common subscriber plant for access to end users, and is rate per access minute, as shown in 20.4.A following.
 - Carrier Access Capacity, which is the busy hour minutes of capacity provided by the terminating LEC, is rates based on the busy hour minutes of capacity as of the billing date each month, as shown in 20.4.B. following.
 - 3. SWA service, which provides for use of LEC common terminating, switching, and interoffice transport facilities, and is shown as a per access minute rate or a monthly flat rate, dependent upon the use of the LEC's interoffice transport facilities as well as the LEC's choice of billing and rendering payments to another LEC. Descriptions of these rate elements are in D. following.
- B. On collect, third number billed, and calling card calls not billed by the originating LEC, a charge for Bill Processing Service will be applicable. The rate for Bill Processing Service will be assessed through intercompany contractual agreements.
- C. The Access Tandem Switching rate category is designed to compensate an intermediate LEC for use of its Access Tandem switch for the completion of an intraLATA-intercomany LDMTS/WATS call. The rate shown in 20.4.C.4 following will be paid by the originating LEC to each intermediate LEC whose Access Tandem switch is used for the intermediate transport of an intraLATA-intercompany LDMTS or WATS call. Access Tandem Switching provides for the function of switching traffic to or from the LEC end office switch(es). Access minutes of use will be utilized for calculation of the Access Tandem Switching charge and the charge is assessed on all minutes of use switched at the Access Tandem.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 68

Section 20 COMPLETION OF INTRALATA-INTERCOMPANY LONG DISTANCE MTS AND WATS CALLS (continued)

20.3 Rate Regulations (continued)

D. The Switched Transport rate category is designed to compensate an intermediate LEC for use of its switched transport interoffice facilities for completion of an intraLATA-intercompany LDMTS/WATS call. Appropriate transport charges shown in 20.4.C following will be paid by the originating LEC to each intermediate LEC whose switched interoffice facilities are used for the intermediate transport of an intraLATA-intercompany LDMTS or WATS call. A per access minute rate or a monthly flat rate, dependent upon the use of the LEC's interoffice transport facilities will be utilized for calculation of the switched transport charges.

1. MABC Local Channel

The MABC Local Channel provides a communications path between two or more intermediate LEC Access Tandems. The standard channel interface defines the technical characteristics associated with the facility. The MABC Local Channel is capable of carrying a combination of traffic types (e.g. Switched Access, IntraLATA LDMTS and WATS, InterLATA LDMTS, etc).

The MABC Local Channel will be assessed a per minute of use charge or a flat monthly rate based upon the transport facility utilized between LECs and upon the LEC's choice of billing and rendering payment to the intermediate LEC.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 69

Section 20 COMPLETION OF INTRALATA-INTERCOMPANY LONG DISTANCE MTS AND WATS CALLS (continued)

20.3 Rate Regulations (continued)

D. (continued)

2. MABC Interoffice Channel

The MABC Interoffice Channel provides a transmission facility and the facility termination at the LEC's end office switch and/or the LEC's Access Tandem switch. The Facility Termination applies for each MABC Interoffice Channel termination (i.e. at the LEC end office and/or at the Access Tandem). The MABC Interoffice Channel can be utilized by intermediate LECs for either Switched Common Transport or Switched Dedicated Transport facilities.

For Switched Dedicated Transport, the MABC Interoffice Channel is provisioned between two or more intermediate LEC's end office switch(es), or between the LEC's Access Tandem(s) and the LEC's end office switch(es) or Serving Wire Center(s).

For Switched Common Transport, the MABC Interoffice Channel is provisioned between the intermediate LECs end off switch(es) by switching through one or more LEC's Access Tandem(s). For transport between the Access Tandem and the LEC end office, between the end office which serves as a host for a remote switching system or module (RSS or RSM) and RSS or RSM and for terminating FGA between the dial tone office and end office, the transport will be Switched Common Transport.

Mileage measurement, for Switched Common Transport and Switched Dedicated Transport facilities, will be calculated in accordance with 6.4.6 of the NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5.

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 70

Section 20 COMPLETION OF INTRALATA-INTERCOMPANY LONG DISTANCE MTS AND WATS CALLS (continued)

20.3 Rate Regulations (continued)

D. 2. MABC Interoffice Channel (continued)

a. Dedicated MABC Interoffice Channel(s)

The Dedicated MABC Interoffice Channel rate category consist of two rate elements (1) MABC Interoffice Facility and (2) the MABC Interoffice Facility Termination. The Dedicated MABC Interoffice Channel Facility is based on capacity (e.g. Voice Grade (VG), DS1 and /or DS3) and permits the transmission of calls in the originating and/or terminating direction.

The Dedicated MABC Interoffice Channel transmission charge is a monthly, per mile charge based on the capacity of the LEC facility, e.g. VG, DS1 and/or DS3.

The Facility Termination component of the Dedicated MABC Interoffice Channel provides equipment necessary for the termination of the Dedicated MABC Interoffice Channel facility. The MABC Facility Termination charge will apply for each facility termination of greater than zero miles. The MABC Interoffice Channel Facility Termination charge is assessed as a monthly rate. Each MABC Facility Termination charge will be rates at fifty percent of the flat monthly rate if the entire facility is not owned by one LEC.

b. Common MABC Interoffice Channel

The common MABC Interoffice Channel rate category is composed of switched transport facilities as determined by the LECs and permits the transmission of calls in the originating direction and/or the terminating direction. The MABC Common Interoffice Channel Facility charge will be assessed on a per minute of use, per mile charge on usage of greater than zero miles.

The Facility Termination component of the Common MABC Interoffice Channel provides equipment necessary for the termination of the Common MABC Interoffice Channel facility. The MABC Facility Termination for Common Interoffice Channels will be assessed on a per minute of use on the facility and will be rated at fifty percent of the usage rate if the entire facility is not owned by one LEC.

3. MABC Interconnection

The MABC Interconnection Charge will be assessed on all LEC originating and terminating minutes of use.

ISSUED: June 21, 2012 EFFECTIVE: June 22, 2012

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE Florida

Original Sheet 71

Section 20 COMPLETION OF INTRALATA-INTERCOMPANY LONG DISTANCE MTS AND WATS CALLS (continued)

20.4 Rates and Charges					5 .		
	A.	Th	e rate	for (Carrier Common Line Access is:	<u>Rate</u>	
		Per Originating Access Minute				\$0.03040	
		2.	Per	Term	ninating Access Minute	\$0.03820	
	В.	Ca	arrier A	Acces	ss Capacity		
		1.	Per	busy	hour minutes of capacity ¹	\$1.40	
	C.	Sw	vitched	d Acc	cess Service	Monthly <u>Rate</u>	Rate Per Access <u>Minute</u>
		1.	MAE	BC Lo	ocal Channel		
			(a) (b) (c)	DS	ice Grade – Four Wire 1 – 1.544 Mbps 3 – 44.736 Mbps	\$45.24 \$133.81 \$2,100.00	\$0.005027 \$0.000619 \$0.000347
		2.	MAE	3C In	teroffice Channel		
			(a)	De	dicated Transport		
				(1)	Voice Grade		
					(a) Per Mile(b) Facility Termination	\$1.90 \$23.30	
				(2)	DS1 - 1.544 Mbps		
					(a) Per Mile(b) Facility Termination	\$16.75 \$59.75	
				(3)	DS3 - 44.736 Mbps		
					(a) Per Mile(b) Facility Termination	\$175.00 \$1,200.00	

QUINCY TELEPHONE COMPANY d/b/a TDS TELECOM/QUINCY TELEPHONE

Florida

Original Sheet 72

Section 20 COMPLETION OF INTRALATA-INTERCOMPANY LONG DISTANCE MTS AND WATS CALLS (continued)

20.3 Rates and Charges (continued)

C.	Swit	Rate Per Access						
	3.	MAE Cha	<u>Minute</u>					
		(a) (b)	Per Mile Facilities Termination	\$0.00004 \$0.00036				
	4.	4. Access Tandem Switching						
		(a)	Per Access Minute	\$0.00050				
	5.	MAE	MABC Interconnection					
		(a)	Quincy Telephone Company	\$0.0377				
	6.	End	End Office					
		(a)	Local Switching – For all other Independent Companies concurring in this Tariff, per access minute	\$0.01770				